














Copies to: Owner, Project File 

MAILING ADDRESS: 155 SOUTH SEWARD STREET, JUNEAU, ALASKA  99801 

ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT 
CIP Engineering, Third Floor 
230 So. Franklin Street, Marine View Center 

memorandum
Date: Thursday, August 24, 2017 

To: CBJ/JSD Joint Facilities Committee 

From: Nathan Coffee, CBJ City Architect, 586-0895 

Subject: JYL Services 

Committee Members: 

JYL has satisfied the Phase 1 portion of their services agreement with the submission of the draft 
summary of findings report and participation in the last Joint Facilities Committee meeting.  
Phase 2 of JYL’s original proposal included the following work: 

Phase 2 Master Plan Completion 
Task 6 
A. Prepare draft Comprehensive Facilities Plan. 
B. Meet with CBJ & JSD to present the plan and discuss. The full team will be present in Juneau. 
C. Prepare final plan based on comments received. 
D. Submit final plan 

The cost to complete Phase 2 work is $21,770.   

If the committee would like JYL to proceed with Phase 2 work, then JYL requests that the 
committee consider and respond to the following questions to guide Phase 2 efforts: 

Would JSD consider reorganization of grades at schools 
Would JSD consider closing an elementary or high school facility 
Would JSD consider relocating students from Marie Drake facility and moving 
administrative staff into the building 


